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MEETINGS DATES FOR 2013
DATE: VENUE:

December No Meeting
Thursday 3rd January Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 7th February Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 7th March Coddington Community Centre
Clerk Please contact Sarah Tomlinson Tel.07920103180
Email coddingtonpc@hotmail.com

CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL
The main Hall (40ft by 24ft) is available at £7 per hour and we have a smaller
room (ideal for committee meetings) with tea making facilities adjacent for £5
per hour.
If you would like to book the Village Hall for any event or would like any further
details.
Please contact: B o o k i n g Clerk 01636 673663

CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS

Chairman
Mr Bob O’Donnell, Tel: 671848

Vice Chairman
Mrs. Linda  Tel: 672387

Members:

Mr Frank Elliott ‘ Tel: 671424

Mrs Mary Molloson  Tel: 678150

Mrs Mary Carver, T. Tel. 605615

Mrs Wendy Parrett ‘ Tel:672687

Mr David Armstrong Tel:704566

Mr David Bell  Tel: 679274

Mr Barry King n Tel:703570

Mr Bernard Allen  Tel: 703360

Clerk: Sarah Tomlinson Tel .07920103180

Email coddingtonpc@hotmail.com
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

CHAIRMANS REPORT

I would firstly mention the unwanted change to our local bus service,
which now terminates at the Bargate/Castle stop. The Parish Council
discussed this issue at our meeting on 1 November and has written
to Stagecoach to express our serious concerns and to pass on the
villagers’ complaints that we have received.

Since my last report the Parish Council has continued to work on
projects for the village. Negotiations to improve the alignment of the
public footpath across the fields from Drove Lane are moving forward
very positively. We have also had an initial meeting, to discuss the
allotment boundary fence, with the adjoining landowner’s agent.
Separately, we held our first public Local Improvement Scheme
meeting on 2 October. The attendance was very disappointing,
although the few attending put forward some very constructive ideas
– but we need more. Please see the separate article in this issue.

With your support it has been a busy and successful year for the
village’s organisations and clubs - but more attendees are always
welcome, to help keep our activities viable! That said, many groups
do also need more volunteers to help run themselves, their events or
projects. So, if possible, make 2013 the year when you can help our
village thrive in some way. Look through this book, pick a group and
contact them if you can assist in any way.

Looking ahead, preparations are progressing for the Christmas Tree
Carol Service on Wednesday 19 December at the Community Centre.
Followed by mince pies and drinks, it is an occasion for all villagers
and promises to be even better than last year. See you there at
6.00pm and a very happy and peaceful Christmas to you all!

Bob O’Donnell (Chairman)
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Inn On The Green
Curry Night

Monday 6.00pm – 10.00pm

Starters:
Poppadums & dips £2.00

Tandoori chicken £2.50

Onion Bhagi £2.00

Mains:
Choose Chicken, Beef or Vegetables
All Curries served with Pilau Rice & Naan Bread

Korma £6.50
Tikka Massala £6.50
Bhuna £6.50
Rogan Josh £6.50
Balti £6.50
Jaupuri £6.50

Madras £6.50

Chicken Shazhlik Wrap & Chips or Salad £6.50
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ON THE BEAT WITH PCSO MIKE MUNRO

Christmas presents:
Having bought all those wonderful presents for Father Christmas to
deliver to all the good boys and girls, please don't then go and make
it easy for someone to steal them from your home.
Keep them out of sight until last thing on Christmas Eve and if you
'hide' or store larger items such as bicycles in your sheds garages or
outbuildings, make sure they are secure. Record the frame numbers
of new cycles and the serial numbers of new electrical equipment for
future reference.
Remember also after all the boxes have been emptied on the festive
morning don’t then go and leave those empty boxes outside on
display next to your bins as this only advertises new goods you have
received - dispose of packing carefully.

Reminders for the adults:
If your intention is to purchase that expensive bike for Father
Christmas to deliver.

Follow the three Rs

Record
Take a picture of the bike and keep a record of the bike’s frame
number, make and any other marks that can identify your bike if it
was stolen and later recovered by police.

Register
Ensure you register your bike’s details at
www.immobilise.com or
www.bikeregister.com
This will help the police return your bike to you if it is stolen and later
recovered.

Report
If your bike is stolen, contact the police immediately.
Record any incident or crime reference number given to you by the
police.
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SAFER NEIGHBOURHOOD GROUP

The next meeting will be held on the

29 January 2013 – Winthorpe Community
Centre 7.45 pm.

If your bike is registered on a property database, provide police
with the unique code.
Inform your insurance company.

And for those darker nights remember a set of lights for your new
bike along with a high visibility jacket and a cycle helmet.

Remember BE SAFE, BE SECURE.
If you do need any further Crime Reduction advice please contact your
Local Safer Neighbourhood Police Team.

PC 2860 Martin Stannard
Tel 101

Work mobile is 07910 336 903
E-mail: martin.stannard@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8128 Mike Munro.
Tel 101

Work mobile is 07595 074 234.
E-mail: michael.munro@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8130 Harriet Samson-Bailey
Tel 101

Work mobile is 07595 074 288.
E-mail: harriet.samson-bailey@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

Or you can visit the Nottinghamshire Police Web Site.
Remember if you have any information regarding Crime you can also call

Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111
Your call is Free and Confidential and you may receive a Reward.

Further advice can also be obtained from the Home Office Crime
Reduction web site at www.crimereduction.homeoffice.gov.uk



7

Davies Hom e Installations
Coddington

· All types of K itchens fitted
· Bedrooms / Home Office installation
· Bathrooms

Guaranteed w orkm anship / Fully insured

Contact Paul for a free no obligation estimate
on

01636 703452 or 07725 356054
Em ail: davieshom einstallations@ btinternet.com

CODDINGTON POST OFFICE
YOUR LOCAL CONVENIENCE

STORE
For

NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES, GREETING S CARDS,
STATIONERY , TOBACCO,BEERS,WINES.,SPIRITS

GROCERIES, DRY CLEANING
CONFECTIONERY FRUIT AND VEGETABLES

NOW OPEN FOR NATIONAL LOTTERY
WE WISH ALL OUR CUSTOMERS A MERRY CHRISTMAS

AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR
Why not order your Bread,Milk and local Free range Eggs for

Christmas and the new Year
Opening Times

Monday to Friday 06.30 to 18.00
Saturday 06.30 to 14.00
Sunday 06.30 to 12.00

BOB AND JEANETTE THOMAS
01636 676274
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All Saints’, Coddington

OPEN CHURCH
Wednesday mornings

9-11:30am
until the end of September

The Church is open for you to come in to
look round, to chat, for a little peace or to

pray
Refreshments available

CAROLS AROUND THE TREE
CODDINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE

WEDNESDAY 19 DECEMBER
COME AND SING

CAROLS AROUND THE CHRISTMAS TREE
START 6.00 PM

INCLUDING

THE SCHOOL CHOIR AND ORCHESTRA
RE-FRESH CHOIR

REFRESHMENTS WILL BE AVAILABLE
COLLECTION FOR CHILDREN IN NEED

COMMUNITY HALL IF WET
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CODDINGTON
Revd David Anderton, the Team Vicar writes…

Have you ever thought of getting a different perspective on Christmas?
Someone asked me the other day if I knew of any group putting
Christmas Lunches for the lonely or less fortunate where we could go
and help. In the end I have lined her up with the Salvation Army at
Balderton.

It took me back to the year sometime ago when a friend and I went to
help out with Christmas and Boxing Day lunches at St Mungo’s a
hostel for the homeless in London. The building had been the old
Charing Cross hospital a Victorian warren of a place only part of which
was used as the hostel.

After having served up meals the first day two of the residents who
were now semi-employed in the hostel invited us for drinks in one of
their rooms. In one corner they had set up the large crucifix, Jesus on
the cross, which had been in the hospital chapel – it dominated the
room. As we talked our hosts opened some packages and asked if
we would like to join them in taking some drugs – we declined!

Later I met a man who told me he was St Peter and he knew Jesus
who was living in a hostel in Birmingham at that time. A few days later
I was back in my comfortable middle class family home.

People will say Christmas is for the children. That is true, but it’s not
just for the children it is for everyone. Jesus was born into the world
so that he might be the Saviour for all the world, everyone - wherever
they are. That includes people at the centre and people on the edge
of our societies, including our two hosts that day, and the man who
thought he was St Peter, and for the Birmingham Jesus.

I hope you have a blessed and refreshing Christmas, and that you
may see a different perspective this year.
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The Revd David Anderton
3, Swinderby Close

Newark
NG24 2SY

Tel: 01636 610485
Email: d.anderton1@btinternet.com

Morning Prayer on a Monday

A short service of Morning Prayer is held most Monday
mornings in church at 9.15am (except bank holidays).
Everyone is most welcome to join us.

Prayer, Pastoral Care and Home Communion
All Saints’ Community has a pastoral prayer list with the names of
people we have been specifically asked to pray for. These names are
regularly spoken in our prayers in church, and appear on our regular
notice sheet, so we can mention them in our private prayers. If you
would like to add your name to this list, or you know of someone who
would like to be mentioned, please contact:
Revd David Anderton, Sheila or Mike Bache.

Sometimes in our lives, we can find ourselves in need of support and
care, whether that be practical, emotional or spiritual. If you would
like to talk to someone, or feel we may be able to help in some other
way, then again, please contact Rev’d David, Sheila or Mike.

Reverend David Anderton - 01636 610485;
e-mail: d.anderton1@btinternet.com
Mike Bache or Sheila Bache- 01636 674741

If you would like to receive Communion at home because you cannot
attend church services, again please contact Rev’d David Anderton
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Our Usual Monthly Pattern of Sunday Services

1st Sunday 10.30am Holy Communion
12.00 noon Baptism Service (when booked)

2nd Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer
3rd Sunday 6.00pm Holy Communion
4th Sunday 3.30pm Messy Church in the Community Centre
4th Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer
5th Sunday 6.00pm Evening Prayer

Please do check the Church notice boards for variations to this
pattern

Weddings & Baptisms
If you would like to book a Wedding or Baptism at All Saints’ contact
Rev’d David, but please note that Baptism services are usually on the
1st Sunday of the month at 12 noon.

Messy Church
The service for all the family from 3.30pm in Coddington Community
Centre on the 4th Sunday of the month. Starts with craft and other
activities, moves into a time of story songs and prayer and finishes
with a meal shared together

Coffee Mornings and Grand Draw
Thank you to everyone who came and supported the ‘Coffee Mornings’
held on Saturdays throughout the year. Thanks to those who gave
produce and other donations and who helped in any other way.

The Wednesday Open Church and coffee mornings run by Peggy
Harwood and Carol Norris were a success again this year and our
appreciation is given to both Peggy and Carol.

2012 sees the second Grand Prize Draw organised by All Saints.
Ticket sales are to raise money for roof repairs. Tickets will be on
sale at the Christmas Fair on 24th November, or from Sheila Bache
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(01636 674741) and on the morning of 8th December. Prizes include
a family day pass to Sherwood Forest Centre Parcs - £100 cash - £50
cash – and prizes donated by local businesses in and around Newark.
The draw will take place at 11.15am on Saturday 8th December
2012, during the Coffee Morning (which is 1030 am to 12 noon).

Cheese and Wine Quiz night
The Quiz night held on 14th September was another success, raising
£330 for our funds. Thank you to everyone who came, and for making
it a really pleasant evening. We hope to be able to have a similar
event again next year, and invite your feed-back and suggestions, to
make it even more enjoyable!

CHRISTMAS FAIR 24th NOVEMBER
We will already have held our Annual Christmas Fair before this issue
of the Village News. We hope it will have been another resounding
success. A full report of events will be in the next issue!

May we take this opportunity to thank you for all your support in our
fund raising activities, which would not be possible without your kind
generosity. Stop press £1281. 71p Raised

Thank you all very much indeed.

Churchyard Working Party
We held a working party in September to tackle those jobs that always
seem to be ‘put on the back burner’. Our Groundsman works really
hard all the year and keeps the grounds looking very tidy and neat but
it is a big job and the extra help given to us was much appreciated.

Harvest Festival
Thanks to all who joined us for our Service on 14th October and
especially to the School Choir who sang wonderfully well as usual.
The gifts of food and toiletries you brought were donated to Newark
Women’s Aid for their refuge, and £50 from the collection has gone to
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Harvest Help charity that help with emergency aid where food
emergencies occur in Africa.

Re:Fresh Choir Concert
The Re:Fresh choir meets on Monday evenings in Coddington
Community Centre and is run by members of St Leonard’s and All
saints churches. It is an informal group which welcomes anyone (men
and women) who enjoys singing whatever their ability. We sing a range
of songs chosen by the choir themselves: We work hard but have lots
of fun and laughter along the way!
In September we celebrated our first year and on 19th October the
choir staged its first concert in the community centre. Singing a range
of numbers. Over 20 ladies sang and Children of some of the choir
members joined in a couple of numbers too. Mulled wine, coffee, tea
and cake were served. The concert was a fund raising event and we
raised nearly £500 pounds; half of which went to Newark Women’s
Aid and the other half divided between All Saints Church, Coddington
and St Leonard’s Church, Newark. Many thanks to Kim Marshall our
musical director for organising the evening and for encouraging us to
sing!
If you would like to join us then please come along on Monday evening,
7.30 or contact Emma (07751269405) or Kim (07742127926) for more
details.

Remembrance Sunday 11th November 2012
We held the annual service of Remembrance when we were joined
by members of 1260 Squadron (Newark) ATC. Cllr Bob O’Donnell
chairman of the Parish Council read the lesson. Wreaths were laid at
the war memorial in church by Cllr O’Donnell on behalf of the parish
Council and Mr Hugh Daybell on behalf of the church and these were
joined by wreaths which had been made by Coddington Scout group
at their Friday meeting. The Act of Remembrance with two minutes
silence was observed.

CHRISTMAS SERVICES
All are very welcome to our Christmas Services

Christingle – Sunday 16th December 5pm.
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Come and light a Christingle!
Lasts around 45 minutes
Children are at the heart of this service, but it is loved by adults too.
Through the service we support the Children’s Society’s work which
brings hope children less fortunate than our own.

Peggy Harwood our Children’s Society Representative at Coddington
works tirelessly raising money and over last twelve months has raised
£1024; from the Christingle service, collection boxes and door to door
collections. Peggy would like to say thank you to everyone who has
given donations to this very worthy cause.

Crib Service - Sunday 23rd December at 4.00 pm.
Lasts around 30 minutes
This is a short telling of the Nativity Story with a part for everyone.
Children can come dressed in Nativity costumes or borrow some at
church when they arrive.

Carol Service - Sunday 23rd December at 6.00 pm.
With traditional Carols and Readings and featuring once again our
Re:Fresh Choir – this year with added men! Come as explore the true
Christmas story.

Midnight Mass - Christmas Eve at 11:30pm
Lasts about 45 minutes
held at St Leonard’s Church ( Lincoln Road, Newark )
(NB no midnight mass at All Saints’)
Join us as we welcome the new born saviour.

Family Communion - Christmas Day at 10am.
Lasts about an hour
Come and celebrate as a with God’s family.
Bring your favourite Christmas Present with you!

All Saints’ Church at Coddington would like to wish
everyone a Blessed and Joyous Christmas and a very
Happy and Peaceful New Year 2013
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All Saints’
Little Fishes

A time of songs, stories, prayer, craft, play, tea and a natter!

For babies and pre-school children with a parent or carer.

Come and join this friendly welcoming group.

Every Monday during School Term Time, 2-3pm
at Coddington Community Centre

Cost: £1 per child per session.

All Saints’
at the Community Centre

A Service for all the family

4th Sunday of the month)

Come from 3:30pm – for refreshment and craft
activities. Worship follows around 4:15pm.
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

THE EMERGENCY PLAN

Nottinghamshire County Council has requested that Parish Councils
should compile a Community Emergency Plan.
This plan helps the community prepare for an emergency and minimize
any impact. Sometimes the initial response may have to rely on local
people.
The CEP(Community Emergency Plan) is confidential and stored in
a secure location. It covers resources and skills in the community,
temporary places of safety and supporting organisations contact
details.
However, help is needed to ensure that the community is kept informed
during and after an event. It is suggested that a cascade system is
used with named people taking responsibility for notifying others, who
in turn notify further members of the community.
Five initial volunteers are needed, who would then contact five other
people.
If you feel you can help please contact your name with the chairman
Cllr. Mr. R. O’Donnell
Thank you for your help.
Linda Cox.(Mrs)

SURFACE DRESSING: NEWARK ROAD, CODDINGTON

There have been concerns expressed over the resurfacing of Newark
Road by some residents. These include the quality of the surface,
potholes, failure to improve the underlying structure, inadequate
surface and the quality of workmanship.

The Parish Council has expressed its concern to Mr. M. Keeling
Senior Highways Liaison Officer.

Further information on the resurfacing of Newark Road from Mr.
Keeling can be obtained from the Parish Clerk. Tel 07920103180 or
email coddingtonpc@hotmail.com
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1ST CODDINGTON GUIDES

On Wednesday 26th September 2012 1st

Coddington Guides celebrated our 5th birthday.
It was 5 years ago to the day that we opened. Over the years we've had over
60 girls join the unit. Some have move on to other things, some have
become young leaders with other units within the local area and some are
still with us. For our birthday we made pizzas and did some fun games.
We've been working on interest badges and Go For Its this term, from craft
to team working. The girls are always striving to do their best and have
some fun too!
We would like to say a big thank you to all who continue to support the
unit!
We do have space in the unit so if you daughter is between the age of 10-14
and is interested in joining our unit, please contact Jodie on 07855872720.
Jodie, Sarah, Carrie & Lorraine
1st Coddington Guides

Jodie, Sarah, Carla, Carrie & Lorraine
1st Coddington Guides
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TRAD E -AB ILITY
Short Training Courses

5 Day or 2 Consecutive Weekends

P LASTE R I NG,
P LUMB I NG,

B R I CK L AYI NG ,
TI LI NG and

P AINTING &
D ECOR ATING,

For course availability, Current
Prices & Special Offers please
call or see website.

T: 0 163 6  6 7112 1 M : 0 799 0  52 1614
www.T ra de--Ability.co.uk

Unit C 3 a Cr essy H olm e F ar m, B u llpit  R oad
B alder ton , N ewar k , N G 2 4 3 L Z
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D & J’s COFFEE & CAKE MORNING
Every Friday 9 .15am – 11.15am

This new venture has now started at The Coddington Community Centre
and the organizers have transformed the Function Room into a stylish
café where people can meet friends, chat and enjoy a drink and a cake.
There is a wide range of drinks and the organizers are open to further
suggestions as to what customers would prefer.
WHY NOT COME ALONG AND SEE FOR YOURSELVES!!!

Further details from Joanne 07505178695

D & J’s COFFEE and CAKE MORNINGS

Whether you are a newcomer to the village or a long time resident I can
heartily recommend dropping in for a cuppa at “D & J’s Coffee and Cake”
on a Friday morning. Although I have lived in the village for eight years
I had spent all this time working in Lincoln and had not really got to know
the village, or many of my neighbours. This was despite our excellent
village news as the information gained from this is not nearly the same
as actually going out into the village, meeting people and finding out
about things. So, having recently retired, I decided to venture down to
the Community Centre one Friday morning. What a pleasant surprise,
the room was so welcoming as were the people there. A lot of thought
had gone into the layout and décor used for the set up of the room, as
well as the interesting crockery. Plus, the coffee and cakes were
scrumptious.
Within this relaxing atmosphere I have now met some very friendly
villagers and learnt a lot about Coddington, its residents and activities,
enhancing what I had learnt from the village news. I have got to know
some of the people who live in the village and have been persuaded to
go to pilates – which I had wondered about but been unsure about going
to. Joanne and Debbie have made a great effort to create a friendly
atmosphere and provide the village with a new facility and a new
venture. So, whether you would like to say a quick hello, have a good
old natter, or just to meet some more of your neighbours over a cup of
coffee do think about popping in. Come and support the girls – you
never know it might grow to two days a week.
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DOG FOULING
While walking around the village, it is noticeable that there are still
some irresponsible dog walkers who do not clean up after their dogs
have fouled the pavements or grass verges
If caught this can lead to a hefty fine(Up to £1000 if taken to court or
a £50 on the spot ticket) More dog owners are now letting their dogs
loose on the green at Thorpe Oaks, If your dog fouls the ground
whilst off the lead it is your responsibility to clear it up. Not
seeing your dog fouling is not an excuse I have been informed
that there have been instances of dog fouling in the Church
Yard and around Well Green .The Parish Council would like to
make it clear that anyone seen not clearing up after their dog will be
reported to the District Council or the Police. Dog mess if bagged
can be put into the litter bins as well as the red dog waste bins

PLEASE ENSURE THAT WE KEEP CODDINGTON ROADS
AND OPEN SPACES CLEAN AND HEALTHY FOR

EVERYONE ESPECIALY THE CHILDREN

BUILDING & JOINERY SERVICES
Extensions, renovations, maintenance, repairs .

Brick w ork, roofing, soffits and fascias,
doors, w indow s, plastering, kitchens, tiling, fencing, patios.

Fully insured
T elephone or e-mail for a quote

Nathan W ellard
T el: 01636 626780 07815 945326
e-mail: enquiries@ now -build.com
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Tiger Cubs
Football Training

Structured coaching programme
specifically developed for children up

to 11 years old.

Every Saturday 1.30 to 3pm

Stapleford Lane, Coddington
£3.00 per session

Call Sally Sillery on 01636 687098
If you are interested in joining one

of the Winthorpe & Coddington Tigers
Football teams then please contact

Sharon Cox on 01636 674430
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WALKER PILATES
PRESENTS AEROTONE

A fun way to work out using light
aerobics,and body toning

Monday mornings comes alive
with this easy to follow workout

.It sets you up for the week ahead.
A fun and friendly class suitable

for all levels of fitness and all ages

CORONATION HALL
CODDINGTON

9.30 til 10.30am £3.50 per class
Tel Jo 07954575889 or

EMAIL pilates.jo@ntlworld.com

DITCH THE WORKOUT,JOIN
THE PARTY

R.S.GRAY &SON

TIMBER MERCHANTS
STAPLEFORD LANE

CODDINGTON

FENCING PANELS AND
POSTS

GARDEN SHEDS

LOGS BY THE BAG OR
LOAD

Tel 01636 611054

Mobile 07796771556

WOULD YOU LIKE TO
START

DANCE LESSONS?
Mondays

at
Coddington Scout Hall

Classes in Ballet, Tap and Freestyle Jazz
Taught by a qualified teacher

Ages 3-18
For more information please call:

Danielle – 01522 696100
Or

Carol – 01522 791898
Other classes held at Swinderby,

Nettleham and Wellingore

Principal: Mrs D L Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.I.S.T.D. 41
Grandfield Way, North Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NZ

Tel: 01522 696100 / 01522 791898
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CODDINGTON W I
Members attended their September meeting after the summer break
& were welcomed by President Gill Southgate. Our monthly Women's
Institute is a place to meet new friends & join activities that may capture
your individual interest. As a WI. member you can take part in a variety
of organised events. We meet the 2nd Tuesday of each month at The
Coronation Hall (Village Hall) Brownlow's Hill at 7.30pm. You may
come to a couple of meetings as a visitor before taking the plunge.
Each month 'The Swallows' monthly walking group arrange to meet
at a different venue, to explore the area, followed by a 'Pub Lunch'. A
chance to get some exercise & enjoy some of the villages &
countryside in the area. You may bring along your Husband/Partner
or a friend or come alone.
A recent Theatre visit was arranged by our Outing's Committee ladies
'The Night in Question' written by Eric Chappell, performed by The
Robin Hood Theatre Company & planned for the future 'The 39 Steps'
adapted from the novel by John Buchan.
Our Christmas outing will be a coach trip to Hadden Hall, to enjoy the
Christmas festivities.
Our monthly Discussion Group continues on a Tuesday afternoon, a
member may give a short talk about a life experience, a hobby or an
interest. Recently Marilyn Membury spoke about the history behind
the female prisoners being sent to Australia in the 18th Century. A
record of stories of what became of some of them was related to the
group. Plus white or cream cotton bonnets with the names of each
prisoner embroidered are being made by volunteers for a museum of
remembrance in Tasmania. Marilyn Harrison discussed her time spent
on the 1960's spent working & travelling in America.
Our regular Tuesday evening meeting usually consists of a pre
arranged speaker, hopefully to interest all tastes. At our November
meeting we look forward to Sgt. Kevin Smith who will talk about 'The
Red Arrows'. December is our Christmas Party when we share a Faith
Supper, & for entertainment Caroline Markie a wine tasting expert has
been invited.
A group of Coddington W.I. ladies attended Nottinghamshire
Federation of W.I. Autumn Council Meeting at The Champions
Conference Centre Newark, where achievements were recognised.A
Silver Trophy for an A5 Flyer that was entered at this years Newark
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& Notts. County Show in May 2012 was awarded to our President Gill
Southgate, as Gill was unable to attend it was accepted on her behalf
by Jan Phillips.

The W.I.will be catering in the New Year for The Senior Citizen's
Lunch. It will be held in The Coronation Hall ( Village Hall) Brownlow's
Hill, Coddington in 13th January 2013 starting at 12.30pm. To book
please contact Irene Bell on 01636 674574.

Carole Gilbert.

CODDINGTON OVER 60’S
NEW YEARS LUNCH

At the

Coddington Village Hall
On

Sunday
13th JANUARY 2013. 12.30 for 1.00pm

All Senior Citizens are welcome,but seats are limited,

To avoid disappointment,reserve your seat immediately

Please contact IRENE BELL on 0163 6674574
Before the 22nd December

Transport is available: please let Leslie know when you book

If you have booked and find you are unable to attend please ring

Irene immediately
The lunch is kindly funded by Coddington Trust Fund
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CODDINGTON COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The Community Association will have held its Annual General Meeting by the
time you read this, and there will be several new trustees and some existing
trustees in place. A large thank you is due to all of the retiring trustees for their
efforts in running the Community Centre over the last few years. The
Association, a registered charity, was formed to manage the day-to-day
running of Coddington Community Centre for the benefit of the inhabitants of
Coddington and the neighbourhood.
We are still interested in hearing from additional trustees to be co-opted onto
the management committee, particularly those with business and accountancy
skills, and we would also appreciate hearing from volunteers who do not want
to be trustees but would like to help with running the Centre. Please email me
at centrechair@coddington.org.uk if you are interested in discussing the
opportunities at the Centre.
Coddington Community Centre opened in 2006 and has excellent facilities.
The Centre has a private car park and is a purpose built environmentally
friendly building consisting of two rooms; a medium size meeting room and a
large function room / sports hall marked out with a badminton court. Both of
the rooms have sound deadening panels to reduce echo and are often used
for private parties. Easy to set-up lightweight tables and chairs are included
in the room hire fee.
There is a separate large kitchen is well equipped with cooker, fridges, water
heater and kettles. Use of the kitchen is included in the room hire fee, and
incorporates a serving hatch through to the main hall, useful for parties and
other events with catering.
There is a level entrance with wide push button doors and a disabled toilet is
provided. There are separate toilets and showers with changing areas, and a
baby changing room. There is a hearing loop system in both the main hall and
the function room, and a digital projector and free Wi-Fi are available on
request.
If you are interested in making a booking at Coddington Community Centre,
would like to view the facilities, or need further details please contact Angela
on 07985 386638 or via e-mail centre@coddington.org.uk
Find out what’s on at the Community Centre (and the Village Hall) on the new
village website at www.village.coddington.org.uk If you would like your group
to be represented on the website, with hosting costs supported by the Parish
Council, please email village@coddington.org.uk

David Armstrong, Chair
Coddington Community Association
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COMMUNITY FIRST RESPONDERS SCHEME
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The Parish Council is preparing the ground work for a possible Community
First Responders Scheme in Coddington. The project will require funding
for equipment and this aspect is being explored at present. The scheme will
only be viable, however, if there are sufficient trained responders to man it.
The Council is therefore seeking volunteers to form a Community First
Responders group. First Responders are volunteer members of the commu-
nity who are trained to respond to emergency calls through the 999 system
in conjunction with the Ambulance Service. Responders provide immediate
care to patients in their local areas where distance may delay the prompt
arrival of an ambulance. They are trained to deliver Basic Life Support and
defibrillation to patients in Cardiac Arrest, and appropriate assistance,
including oxygen administration, to patients suffering from a range of condi-
tions.

Volunteers will be fully trained by the East Midlands Ambulance Service
and the group will be equipped with a defibrillator, oxygen masks and oth-
er equipment. We are seeking those aged 18 and over, who are in rea-
sonably good health, want to learn life-saving skills and have a full, clean
driving licence. Anyone able to give up some free time can volunteer.

A good, very helpful, article “What are First Responders?” can be found at:
www.communityfirstresponders.org.uk

Those interested are asked to contact the Parish Clerk on 07920 103180
or coddingtonpc@hotmail .com
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Allotment Committee

During the year allotments may become available. We are very keen that
the allotments are fully used so any vacancy will be advertised. Applications
should then be made in writing to the Parish Clerk.If there are more
applicants than allotments then names will go on a waiting list. Preference
will be given to local residents without reference to the date of application.
The following criteria will be used when allocating allotments.
First, for residents within the village who have no other holdings,
Second, for residents within the village who have holdings.
Third, for non -residents.
The clerk will then notify successful applicants. They will then be inducted
to their allotment.
Allotments are an excellent amenity and should be valued greatly. We expect
the allotments to be worked and kept in good order.
Committee members can be contacted through the Parish clerk or from
details in the Coddington Village News

CODDINGTON LORRY WATCH

How It Works?
* Local observers note details of vehicles that may be misusing the route
* Details are then handed to the parish co-ordinator for administration or
can be sent direct through to Trading Standards online using
Nottinghamshire County Council website which has a dedicated Lorry Watch
section. http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/home/business-
economy/tradingstandards/lorrywatch.htm
* Trading Standards enforce the weight restriction on behalf of Highways.
* Trading Standards will then use the information as intelligence and
coordinate our future Enforcement action accordingly.
Exemptions
Some vehicles are permitted to use weight-restricted routes and these may
include:
* Vehicles loading or unloading within the restricted area
* Emergency vehicles
* Vehicles in the service of the local authority in pursuance of its statutory
powers or duties in connection with premises along the restricted route
* Building and industrial demolition operations

Public utility services along the route
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
Receipts and Payments for the year ending 31/3/12

Year end 31/3/11 RECEIPTS Year end 31/3/12
£ 12,640.00 Precept £ 13,915.00
£ - NCC Grascutting allowance £ 4,013.62
£ 3.41 Interest NWBank £ -
£ 276.70 Allotment rent & water rates £ 280.70
£ - Parish path partnership grant £ -
£ 880.00 CVN Adverts £ 1,016.70
£ 3,648.52 Miscellaneous(Mary.M£960) £ 960.00
£ 0.80 Burial fund & Deposit account interest £ 6.85
£ - VAT refund £ -

Comm. Centre repayments £ 4,215.96
TOTALS £ 24,408.83

PAYMENTS
£ 200.00 Dare campaign - S137 £ 350.00
£ 23.50 Royal British legion - S137 £ 23.50
£ 250.00 1st Coddington Scout group - S137 £ -
£ 150.00 Coddington film group £ -
£ 469.80 Village handyman salary & Expences £ 697.37
£ 3,376.09 Clerks salary £ 3,646.54
£ 1,575.70 D.Lyne Grasscutting, incl allotments £ 3,424.95
£ 297.05 D.Lyne grass cutting Comm. Centre £ 125.00
£ 42.62 STW allotments £ 37.62
£ 154.00 PC Meetings, Comm.centre, Village hall,Scouts £ 133.00
£ 163.10 N&SDC Insurance £ 171.74
£ 165.00 Clement Keys - Audit £ 165.00
£ 2,040.20 CVN Printing Expenses £ 1,767.28
£ - Christmas tree celebrations expences £ 50.44
£ 278.39 CPRE/NALC Subs £ 262.64
£ 101.82 Computor repairs £ 20.00
£ 70.00 N&SDC Dog bin emptying £ 9.30
£ 245.26 Footpath maintenance £ 210.32
£ 3,695.57 Comm. Centre expences £ 6,988.57
£ 60.00 Pages Wood maintenances & sign repairs £ -
£ 33.00 Royal British legion Wreath £ 16.50
£ 662.38 Office Admin £ 462.25
£ 450.00 NHW Ringmaster scheme £ -
£ 93.40 N&SDC Allotments rat control £ -
£ 3,000.00 N&SDC Boulders for Thorpe Oaks £ -

Tallents re Old Hall Gardens /Newark Road claim £ 429.00
£ 338.00 Salt to replenish bins £ 165.00
£ - Village sign £ 516.00

Morgan Tucker £ 1,250.00
NSDC Elections £ 1,314.02
Royal Wedding Expences £ 42.20

SUB TOTAL £ 22,278.24
£ 1,645.71 V.A.T. to reclaim £ 2,124.95

TOTAL £ 24,403.19
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CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL
Available for hire

40’ x 24’ hall with 3m projector screen, hearing loop,
sprung dance floor, toilets and well equipped kitchen.
Seats up to 100. £7 per hour fully inclusive.

Also smaller meeting room with tables and chairs which
seats 12 -15 people at £5 per hour

For further details and booking information – contact Mrs
Jane Hedge 01636 673663

We have had an upturn in private bookings and the comments of the
hirers are very favourable all saying that the village hall is looking very
smart these days.
Our fundraising quiz in October hosted by John Kirton went well and
raised a useful three figure sum for the funds.
By the time you read this we will have had our first music event for the
winter season on 16th November and based on past events the
committee can be confident that everyone will have enjoyed it. In the
New Year we have The Hut People in February (see separate advert
and posters nearer the time) then on Saturday 20th April we will have
a welcome return visit from The Churchfitters. When they came in
February 2011 we sold all the tickets and had to turn people away –
so make sure you get your tickets early! (they are on sale already)

The Village Hall Committee
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

VILLAGE IMPROVEMENTS – GIVES US YOUR IDEAS

The Parish Council is starting to prepare the ground work for an applica-
tion for funds, in 2013, under Notts County Council’s Local Improvement
Scheme, for improvements intended to enhance the quality of local life
and add value to the existing environment. It is up to us to produce a
worthwhile scheme which enjoys wide local support. The poorly attended
initial meeting on 2 October did, nevertheless, produce good ideas on
traffic management, foot/cycle paths, restoration and heritage projects
etc. However we need more and different voices and ideas, so please
come along and give us your thoughts at our next meeting in the Commu-
nity Centre at 7.45pm on Tuesday 4 December. If you can’t be there,
please email us on coddingtonpc@hotmail.com with your suggestions.
Alternatively complete the form below and pass it to us via your nearest
Parish Councillor (see addresses on page 2)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
---
LOCAL IMPROVEMENT SCHEME
To Coddington Parish Council via Council-
lor…………………………………

Name:

Address and Tel. No:

I wish to make the following suggestion:
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PHOTO COMPETITION RESULTS!
‘What Coddington Means to Me’

A big ‘Thank you’ to everybody who submitted entries to the Photo
Competition organised by the Coddington Tenants and Residents
Association. The standard set was extremely high and the subject matter
covered was very varied. The judges had a hugely difficult task to select
the winners from all the fantastic entries. However, they finally came to a
decision and the following winners were announced;
Category Winner Runner-up
Architecture Alastair Gardner David Beck
Landscape and Nature David Beck Alastair Gardner
Village Life David Beck Mary Danskin
The prizes have already been presented to the winners and runners-up in
each category and the photographs themselves will shortly be available for
public display.
Thanks again to all residents who submitted entries. Coddington is
certainly an interesting place to live!
Diana Jones
Secretary - Coddington Tenants and Residents Association.

Tel. 706266 or e-mail dej-jones@sky.com

CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

Speedwell Cleaning Services
118 Fosse Road, Farndon, Newark-on-Trent.

01636 703002
· Eco-Friendly Cleaning Solutions
· Fast Drying , Low Moisture
· Leather Clean & Protect
· SUPERB Value for Money
· FREE On-Site Quotation
· FREE Spot and Stain Remover
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1st CODDINGTON GUIDES
Jodie, Sarah and Carla
Are you are interested in becoming a Guide Leader, please
contact Jodie on 07855 872720 (daytime) or 01636 676820
(evening) josmith29@gmail.com).

1st CODDINGTON RANGERS

Helen Aldridge, Guider in Charge, Newark Rangers

01636 627083

!ST CODDINGTON RAINBOWS

For any enquiries about 1st Coddington Rainbows please
contact Erica Beedham on erica.beedham@hotmail.co.uk or on
the rainbow mobile 07580278844. (The mobile will be switched
on Wednesday nights.)

MOBILE LIBRARY
STOP ARR DEP
4 Coddington Beaconsfield Drive 11.25 11.40
5 Coddington Penswick Grove (op No 5) 11.45 12.00
6 Coddington Old Hall Gardens ( op No 11) 12.05 12.20
7 Coddington Brownlows Hill, 12.55 13.20

Valley View Cottage
8 Coddington The Green 13.25 14.10
9 Coddington Stapleford Lane, 14.20 14.40

Wooden houses

Dates 2013
25TH JANUARY

Ring Tel: 0845 026 7972 for further dates
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URGENT INFORMATION ABOUT CHANGES TO THE
CODDINGTON BROWNIE WAITING LIST
Brownie waiting lists are due to be centralised by September. This
means that I have to provide a list of information about each girl (see
below) to go on a division database, which will be run by the Brownie
Division Commissioner. If I do not have the full list of details then
I cannot add the child to this list and their place will be lost. Girls
who are currently Rainbows/on the Rainbow list will not
automatically be given a Brownie place they need to be put on
the Brownie list too.
If you have a daughter on the waiting list or who you would like to add
to the waiting list, please email the following details to
l.bunkle@sky.com or post to 2 Valley View, Coddington, NG24 2QB.
1)Name , 2) Address, 3)Telephone (a) Home and (b) Mobile, 4) Email
address, 5) Child’s date of birth 6) Preferred unit e.g. 1st Coddington
and whether you would consider another Newark area Brownie pack
to gain a place quicker.
I will send a confirmation email to you to let you know I have received
the details.
Please spread the word!
Many thanks for your help,
Laura Bunkle
Unit Leader, 1st Coddington Brownies.
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1ST CODDINGTON SCOUT GROUP

1st Coddington Scout Group
Welcome to another update from the Scout Group. We have had
another busy couple of months with many challenging activities.

Beavers
The Beavers have been to the Air Museum and had an outdoor activity
in Pages Wood.
This activity was designed to help them remember the Beaver Promise
and help the new Beavers learn what it is all about. This was followed
by the investiture of the new Beavers.
We have 4 Beavers who have achieved the Chief Scout Bronze award.
A great accomplishment for the young people.

Cubs
The Cubs started after the summer by learning some simple knots
followed by a visit to Staythorpe Power Station. This was followed by
a series of evenings looking into Astronomy. A visit by the mobile
planetarium was very well received.

Scouts
The Scouts started after the summer by working on the pioneering
badge and preparing for the camp at the beginning of October. The
camp was organised to allow the Scouts to experience basic survival
training. This was all that 2 of the Scouts needed to complete the Chief
Scouts Gold award.

Explorers
Having completed the Duke of Edinburgh Gold expedition before the
summer break the Explorers put together and gave a good
presentation to their parents and the leadership team.

Leaders
It is not very often that a Scout Group has more adult help than it
needs. We are always looking for more adult help with the evenings.
If you think you may be interested in helping once a month we would
be interested in talking to you. We have meetings on Wednesdays,
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Thursdays, Fridays in the evenings. We also welcome young people
over 14 years as Young leaders and are able to provide youth
leadership training.

Following a change in personal circumstances our Cub Leader is
having to step down at Christmas so we are looking for someone
interested in working with young people and outdoor activities to take
over. Be assured if you are interested there will be help to get things
going.

Building
Having carried out some essential repairs to the building we are now
looking towards repairing the paths either side of the hall to make
access a lot easier.

Fund Raising
Our textile collection is still continuing and doing well. The 200 club
sees regular winners while adding to our fund raising efforts.

The next Quiz Night will be in January, so brush up on your
general knowledge and look out for the posters.

I look forward to speaking to anyone about the Scout Group on any
matter so please get in touch.

Malcolm Baker – Group Scout Leader.
Phone: 01636 647119 email: gsl@coddingtonscoutgroup.org.uk
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We produce the premier traditional

Farm Fresh Bronze
Turkey

Produced locally on our Lincolnshire farm,
the turkeys roam grass paddocks

and are fed a GM and drug free diet.

Nick Marris
Valley Farm, Collingham Road, Swinderby, Lincoln

LN6 9JB

Telephone: 01522 868632
Email:

info@valleyfarmturkeys.co.uk

Valley Farm

Turkeys
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP

The Cargills of Coddington
The first date referring to the Cargill family in Coddington was 3rd Sept 1749,
when Mary daughter of James and Mary Cargill was baptised; they had other
children; their baptism dates were -:- James 12th Jan 1754, Sarah 30th May
1756, Anne 13th April1762, Robert 14th Oct 1765. Of these children Mary
died in 1765 aged 18; Sarah in 1769 aged 13, Anne in 1762 aged 3 1/2, but
the sons lasted much longer. James lived until 1832 (80 years old at death)
and Robert until 1850 (84 years at death). James the father, died in Dec 1768
and in the February 1769 a daughter, Martha, was born. The baptism register
merely says "to Mary Cargill" which unless you look at the dates gives the
impression of unmarried mother. It would have been kinder to have put the
late James and his wife Mary. Mary the wife, now a widow, had lost her
daughter Anne two years before, and her daughter Mary one year before; she
had a new baby and two sons, Robert 3 yrs old and James 15 years to look
after, although no doubt James was already working as a "farm boy". The
parish made a "levy" to help her.
In 1788 a Thomas Cargill and his wife Hannah, had a son Samuel. Perhaps
Thomas was the son of James and Mary before they came to Coddington.
They disappeared from the records just as suddenly as they appeared.
In 1792 a daughter Mary was born to a Robert Cargill (he was probably the
son of James and Mary) and to Ann his wife, but 17years later a son William
was born to Robert and Mary Cargill.
There is no mention in the records of what happened to Robert's earlier wife
(if it was the same Robert) and to his daughter Mary. Robert had married a
Mary Kemp in 1808, but the register does not say whether he was a widower.
They had more children William 1809, Robert 1811, John 1813, Anne 1815,
and James 1820. The father of this family, Robert was named in the baptism
as "labourer". If he was the Robert born in 1769 (son of James and Mary) he
had an older brother James, who made more impact on the records than all
the rest of them put together, for it was he who lived in the house (perhaps
enlarging it) that still exists called “The Gables”, Chapel Lane (formerly
Church Lane).
His initials and those of his wife Hannah are carved in a stone on a gable at
the back of the house, J and H C with the date 1816. (This is now in the
re-built barn but on the garden side circa 1998) James did not build the house
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because in the deeds of 1774 it shows the house passing from Stephen
Ashwell (the Ashwell’ s had been in Coddington certainly before 1603) to
Gervaise Armstrong, "weaver", the only weaver I have heard of in
Coddington. In 1797 the house passed from Armstrong to James Cargill,
“Yeoman". This last word, rather a vague one, was used in the main for small
farmers with some private property.
James and Hannah had the following children: -
Elizabeth 1793, William 1795, Robert 1799 and John 1805.

In 1826 (beautifully written by a J Wilkinson) a survey of the parish was
made for fixing the amount to be paid in rates. I have copied it out. In it I
see that James Cargle (it was Cargle at the time of the baptism of widow
Gargill's daughter Martha) owned a "house and premises and 33 acres of
land” and also occupied it himself. He let his two fields to a man called
Cooper. In a similar rating survey in 1827 he was shown to be the owner and
occupier of the house and premises mentioned above, but he was no longer
the owner of fields, he "occupied them, but they belong to a Dr Bower and
two vicars one of Flintham, the other of Kneeton, village between Newark
and Nottingham. In the same list there was Robert Cargill, occupying a house
and garden owned by Garrett Ordoyno.
By this time the widow Mary had died in 1794 and so had her daughter Martha
in1812 aged 42.In August 1831 Newark court sentenced Andrew Brown to
3 months imprisonment in Southwell House of Correction for picking the
pocket of Mr James Cargill of Coddington of three shillings.
Another rating assessment was made in1836 and Hannah Cargill was now
the farmer and head of the family. She owned and occupied the house and
premises (no doubt what is now "The Gables" and farmed land still owned
by the two vicars (of Kneeton and Flintham) and also a field owned by a
wealthy landowner (who lived at Langford Hall) called Slingsby Duncombe
Esq.
A Robert Cargill still occupied a "house and garden" owned by Garrett
Ordoyno and a Robert Cargill Jnr "occupied a house and garden owned by
William Carby. The same rating was repeated in 1838, except that
Duncombe's field was now owned by a Burton.
In 1834 a Robert Cargill had married a Hannah Johnson. They had the
following children: - Susan 1835, William 1838, and George 1840 (died in
infancy). Perhaps this is Robert Jnr who rented the house from William Carby.
A John Cargill in 1837 married Ann Drayton, they had a daughter Abigail in
1838, but the do not seemed to have settled in the village.
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In 1828 William (no doubt the son of Robert and Mary) had married Elizabeth
Browne, their daughter Mary Ann was baptised in Coddington in 1839 and
their son William 1841. It may be they had other children in the previous 11
years, if so there is no record of them in Coddington.
In June 1841 there was the first useful census for genealogists. There were
four separate "Cargill" households

1. Hannah 73 Farmer. William 40 son
2. Robert 70 Ann 25 daughter
3. Robert 30 Ag Lab. Hannah 30 wife. Children : -Susan 6,

William 3
4. Elizabeth 25 children: - Mary Ann 1 William 2 months

NB Ages were supposed to be rounded down to the nearest multiple of 5
below (except for children) yet Hannah was "73", her son, Will, was really
44 3/4!!
Robert (given 70, actually 74 3/4) was the son of the original James and Mary
Cargill. Robert's wife Ann must have died but there is no record of her burial
in Coddington. The other Robert (aged 30 was 30!) and his wife Hannah and
their two children were renting their house from William Carboy, who was
a carpenter.
In the fourth household Elizabeth, who married William agricultural labourer
in 1828, was probably left to look after her family while her husband worked
elsewhere - or looked for work elsewhere. This was one of the worst periods
in English history for agricultural workers, but times began to improve a few
years later. This William (aged 32 in 1841) and his family do not appear in
Coddington records again. He and his family no doubt settled elsewhere.
William (aged 44 3/4 in 1841 but recorded as 40) got married some time in
the next few years, because in March 1850 saw the baptism of James, the son
of William and Sarah Cargill, and in September of the same year Robert,
agricultural labourer, born in 1765, died at the age of 84. Two years before
his death, his daughter Ann married William Pilgrim of Langford near
Coddington; his occupation was given as "dressmaker". Whether the father
had lived with the daughter after her marriage or on his own, it is not possible
to say.
In 1851 another census came. Exact ages were given and exact birthplaces.
There were only two Cargill households: -
1. William 55 Farmer (18 acres) Born Coddington
Sarah 44 Wife “ Goadby
Leicestershire
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James 1 Son “ Coddington

2. Robert 39 Farm labourer Born Coddington
Hannah 44 Wife "
Susan 15 "
William 13 Scholar "

NB William had taken over from his mother as "farmer and householder".
His mother had not died however. She died two years later and the place of
her death is rather worrying even after so many years. She was buried in
Coddington, but she died in Southwell. Southwell is a very attractive little
town near to Newark with a small but impressive Norman Minster. However
in the middle of the 19th century, it was known amongst the struggling masses
around here as the whereabouts of two places that filled the local people with
dread –
1. The prison (known as the "House of Correction", like the American

"Penitentiary")
2. The Workhouse.

Of the two the later would be the most feared. It may have been that poor
Hannah died in comfortable circumstances with friends or relations, or it may
be that at 86, she was pushed out by her son. I hope not, though. **
In 1855 their house was transferred to J Cargill and Rev. J Cargill (where did
he come from!) to William Cargill. The first named had been died of course
since 1832 but perhaps his younger son John had become a minister; Rev.
John Cargill.
In 1859 there was a baptism. It was of Henrietta, daughter of William and
Mary Cargill. This William was probably the son of Robert and Hannah, born
in 1838. There is no way of knowing where he lived or what happened to
him and his family. Probably he brought his first child back to his home
village specially to be baptised in his native village. In the same year Susan
the daughter of farm worker, Robert and Hannah his wife, married William
Stewartson, a wheelwright of Coddington. She too like Ann in 1848 gave her
occupation as "dressmaker".
In 1861 another census, and again there are only two Cargill households in
Coddington,

1. William 65 Farmer 20acres born Coddington
Sarah 53 Wife “ Goadby

Leicestershire
James 11 Son “ Coddington
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2. Robert 50 Agricultural labourer born Coddington
Hannah 54 Wife "
William Stewartson Son in Law “ Kilburn
Susan Dressmaker “ Coddington
Hannah 2 Grand/daughter “ "
Mary Jane 6mnths " “ "

NB The first family had not changed a great deal, apart from being 10 years
older and they no longer had a servant. The second family were also ten years
older- which is not surprising! William, their 13 yr-old "scholar in 1851 had
gone, no doubt to work elsewhere and Susan brought home her husband; they
now had two daughters. They must have been somewhat better off than many
working -class folk as Robert and his daughter and his son in law were all
bringing in some money.
In April 1869 Annie, daughter of James and Mary Cargill was baptised at
Coddington Methodist Chapel. James was the son of William the farmer. He
must have been only 19 yrs old. In March 1871 they had a son James William
and he was baptised at Coddington Church.
In April 1871 was the last census that, under the 100 years rule, is open to
public scrutiny. for some inexplicable reason the Cargills in Coddington are
reduced to 1 household and it is neither of those that existed ten years before.
There is no mention of William and his wife Sarah or of Robert and his wife
Hannah, and their daughter, son-in-law and their children; nor do any of them
appear in the subsequent registers of baptism, burials or marriages. They must
have left the village.
All that remains of the Cargills was one family-

James Cargill 21 Farmer 20acres Born Coddington
Mary 22 Wife “ Lincoln
Annie 2 Daughter “ Coddington
James William 1 moth Son " Coddington
Alice Beckett 13 General servant “ Farndon

In November 1871 the house (now “The Gables” ) was transferred to James.
In 1873 he and his wife had a daughter, Elizabeth, who died in infancy. In
1874 they had a son John, and in 1876 another son Arthur George. In 1880
their son John died at the age of 6; in 1882 they had a daughter Susan Emma.
Things cannot have been going very well in farming, because in 1878 the
property was mortgaged to a J.W.Smith; and six years later it was sold to
James Thorpe, who was the Squire and lived in Coddington Hall.
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“The Gables” after the Thorpe sale in 1918 was owned by Mrs Tallents from
1919 to 1964 and rented out to the Vicar for that period.

In 1979 the house was bought by Miss Mary McClun now Mrs Mary
Mollison.
The only other references to the Cargills in the registers is of their burials,
James' wife Mary died in October 1889 aged 41, and their daughter Annie in
the same year aged 21, there is no mention of James in the register. Their son
Arthur George Cargill and his wife Agnes had a Daughter Eveline Annie in
1912, but no other children are recorded.

This record was compiled by Mr Rolf Vernon in 1980.
** We now know she lived with her son in Southwell

CODDINGTON HISTORY
Group Speakers Evenings
Winter programme 2013

All the events are in the Village Hall, Main Street starting at 7:30pm.
Everyone welcome, Members £1, non- members £2 - includes
refreshments. Enquiries - 708781.

Thursday 17th January 2013 – Tony Lane – ‘History Beneath Your
Feet’. A talk illustrated with eight tables of artefacts found around
the Grantham area.

Thursday 21st February 2013 – Margaret Harrison – “On the Trail
of Robin Hood”. From the battlements of Nottingham Castle to the
mighty oaks of Sherwood, come and travel through the villages
where once Robin’s merry band lived and died.

Thursday 21st March 2013 – Peter Hammond –‘Well, Well, Well’.
The story of Nottingham’s caves and wells, their uses and some of
the finds discovered in them.

Thursday 18th April 2013 – ‘Graham Fortey’ – By Royal Appoint-
ment”. A talk with a display and bric-a-brac about the companies
which supplied goods to the royal family.
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Dart Cottage B & B
Coddington

You will find a warm hospitality at Dart Cottage. Quality en-suite B
& B accommodation and the freshly cooked breakfast taken in The

Garden Room or if it is a warm sunny day could be had in the
garden listening to the birds.

. Colour TV
.Tea & Coffee Making Facilities

. Full English breakfast
. Happy to do Vegetarian or Continental if you prefer

. Strictly a Non Smoking establishment
. Unfortunately no pets allowed

If you have a family event coming up and cannot find room
for everyone our lovely Dart Cottage will be more than happy

to welcome your family/friends.
Give us a call if you are interest on 07889024589 or

01636 703305
dartcottage@btinternet.com

Piano, Clarinet and Saxophone Lessons

Experienced and friendly teacher offering music tuition to all
ages and abilities.

Follow the graded exam system or play for your own pleasure.
Training in musical theory and aural skills incorporated into

lessons.

Lois Thorpe BA(Hons)

01636 658 321
www.NewarkMusicLessons.co.uk
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Owen Wilby ~ General Builder
2 Parklands Close, Coddington, Newark, NG24 2RE

· Local - Est 25 yrs ·  Alterations & Extensions
· Building Maintenance ·  Garden Walls & Patios

· Roofing Repairs ·  Drainage Repairs

No job too small. Free Quotes.

Call Owen on 07812 081303 or 01636 673068

Coddington Accounts
Don Melrose Association of Accountancy Technicians

Small business tax from £250
Personal tax from £50

Book-keeping/Computer Accounts/System Set
Up/Tax/VAT

For a no-obligation quote, please contact me:
www.coddingtonaccounts.co.uk

e-mail don@coddingtonaccounts.co.uk
Tel: 01636 640678
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Nothing to do on Friday Nights?
Why not come and play short mat

bowls…
Y ou’ll find us at Coddington Community Centre

From 7pm – 9pm

£2.00 per session
Starting on October 26 t h  2012

Bowls provided
For further information please call Angela 678 990 or

Reg 674748
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For Appointments telephone: 01636 893956 8.15am – 5.00pm
For Prescriptions telephone: 01636 892210 8.30am – 5.00pm

CHRISTMAS OPENING TIMES

Monday 24 December – 8.30 am – 4.00 pm
Tuesday 25 December – CLOSED

Wednesday 26 December – CLOSED
Thursday 27 December – 8.30 am – 5.00 pm

Friday 28 December – 8.30 am – 6.50 pm

Monday 31 December – 8.30 am – 4.00 pm
Tuesday 1 January – CLOSED

Wednesday 2 January – 8.30am–6.50pm
Thursday 3 January – 8.30am – 5.00pm
Friday 4 January – 8.30 am – 6.50 pm

Our communication with patients relies on current information. If your
personal details change, including telephone numbers, please let the practice

know. Thank you.
Out of Hours Service is provided from CNCS Ltd when the surgery is closed.
This service can be accessed by dialling our General Enquiries/Emergencies

Number.

Did you know that if you live in Coddington you can register as a
patient at Collingham Medical Centre.

SURGERY OPENING HOURS
Monday, Wednesday & Friday 8.30am-7.00pm

Tuesday & Thursday 8.30am-5.00pm

E-Mail: collingham.med@gp-c84045.nhs.uk
Collingham Medical Centre

High Street
Collingham

Newark NG23 7LB
General Enquiries/Emergencies: 01636 892156

Fax: 01636 893391
Website: www.collinghammedicalcentre.co.uk
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vervearchitecture

Verve Architecture Ltd 01636 705314
15 Balderton Lane 07881 806706
Coddington mail@vervearchitecture.co.uk
Nottinghamshire | NG24 2QD www.vervearchitecture.co.uk

+ p l a n n i n g c o n s u l t a n t s

Feasibility Studies | Extensions & Alterations | Conversions | New Build
Planning & Building Regulation Submissions

Domestic | Residential | Retail | Commercial | Mixed-Use
Education | Healthcare | Leisure | Industrial | Charitable

Design & Planning Consultancy delivering all aspects of
Architectural Services – no charge for initial consultations :

Additional Services include :

CAD Draughting Services | Marketing Floor Plans
Land Registry Compliant Lease Plans | Licensed Premises Plans
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The Village Hall is again welcoming Village Ventures – the rural and
community touring scheme for Nottinghamshire featuring high
quality professional dance, drama and music from the best in
national and international touring companies and performers.

We welcome one of the most entertaining acts on the folk scene -
the Hut People’s show is a truly unique high-octane blend of folk
music from around the world – perfectly formed and embellished
with a foot stomping accordion and a mind-boggling array of exotic
percussion with some Quebecois foot percussion and dancing
thrown in for good measure too! With their engaging and often
hilarious performing style this hugely entertaining duo get
unbelievable feedback from audiences, festival organizers and
music press alike.
Taking the audience on a voyage across the globe with their
material, they perform a high-octane unique blend of home-grown
tunes mixed with British, Nordic and European folk music, perfectly
formed & embellished with the driving accordion and a mind-
boggling array of exotic percussion.
Accordionist Sam Pirt also performs with 422 (previous Radio 2 Folk
awards winners) and is a very experienced musician who is well
established within the folk circuit. Sam has performed alongside
Kathryn Tickell, The Dubliners, Sharon Shannon, Jez Lowe, Brian
Finnegan, Brian McNeill and many others. For 12 years
percussionist Gary Hammond has recorded and toured with The
Beautiful South and has also worked with Nina Simone and many
other collaborations within the World, Jazz & Pop genres.

Doors open 7pm. Tea and coffee will be available at the interval, or
bring something stronger if you wish.
Tickets £8 if paid in advance, otherwise £9. Available from Bernard Allen
(703360) Irene Bell (674574) and Isobel Turner (708781)
All Proceeds to Village Hall funds (Reg. Charity No:214953)
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Would anyone be interested in forming
a gardening club in Coddington?

FOR TALKS, VISITS, TIPS, PLANT SWAPS, IDEAS etc

IF INTERESTED PLEASE CONTACT:

Mrs Linda Cox 01636 6723867, lindamarchcox1949@gmail.com
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Renovation and replacement of sliding sash windows

Repairs and draught sealing of existing sash windows
including replacement of cords and ironmongery

Double glazed units fitted to existing sash windows

New windows to traditional detail and finish, constructed to the
latest Building Regulations insulation standard.

For advice and a written quotation please call 01636 674666
or visit our website www.mcrjoinery.co.uk
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Are you new to Coddington, if yes, did you know that you are
automatically part of Coddington Neighbour Hood Watch
scheme.
The one pound contribution is collected through your Council
Tax as part of the Village Precept. If you would like to
receive information about crimes in Coddington and
surrounding areas, then e-mail Frank Elliott and he will
add you to his list of contacts and keep you up to date
with the information as we received it from Neighbour
Hood Watch.
The Coddington Neighbourhood Watch is affiliated to the
Ringmaster scheme
This scheme enables information about any crime in the
village to be passed around using the email system
DO YOU HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS
DO YOU WANT TO KNOW ABOUT CRIMES IN AND
AROUND CODDINGTON
IF THE ANSWER IS YES. EMAIL TO FRANK ELLIOTT
(frankelliott1@hotmail.com) AND ASK TO BE PUT ON
THE EVER INCREASING CIRCULATION LIST
Any messages received from NHW or our PCSO Mike
Munro will automatically forwarded to you

PLEASE DON’T FORGET TO OBSERVE AND TAKE A
NOTE OF ANYTHING SUSPICIOUS,Car No.s etc and
report to any coordinator. It may be a small piece in a
very large jigsaw that is vital to solving a crime

NOW WE HAVE THE TECHNOLOGY TO CIRCULATE
INFORMATION FAST WHY NOT USE IT TO FIGHT
CRIME IN OUR VILLAGE
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NHW always welcomes
new coordinators especially
if your area is not included in

the above list
For information on how to

become a coordinator
contact

Wendy Parrett on
01636 672687

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
All the co-ordinators are listed below

PENSWICK CLOSE
Co-ordinator Wanted

NEWARK RD
Wendy Parrett Tel. 672687
Email chris@cptnewark.fsnet.co.uk

Sarah Parsons
Emailleeandsal@wallington14.freese
rve.co .uk

OLD HALL GARDENS
David Beck Tel. 677324
Email bedav3@aol.com

PARKLANDS CLOSE
Micheal Richardson
e mail
micheal@richardson898.fsnet.co.uk

Frank Elliott Tel. 01636 671424
e mail frankelliott1@hotmail.com

VALLEY VIEW
Jackie Hart Tel. 672122
E-mail Address:
jackie13@sky.com

MORGANS CLOSE
Nancy Sleight Tel. 707686

THE GREEN
Co-ordiator wanted

CHAPEL LANE
Beryl Rimmer, Old Vicarage,
1 Chapel Lane
email beryl.rimmer@tiscali.co.uk

DROVE LANE (Village end)
Hilda Page Tel. 01636 704800
email bernard.hilda@talktalk.net

BEACONSFIELD DRIVE
Co-coordinator Wanted

LANCASTER RD
David Hedge
e mail davehedge@talktalk.net

VICARAGE COURT
Diana Jones Tel. 706266

STAPLEFORD LANE
Graham Collyer Tel 702912
Peter Brown Tel .707836

HENTON CLOSE
Alison Bedford

BRYANS CLOSE
Lisa Cobb Tel 605984
E mail lisa.cobb@nsdc.info

STIRLING DRIVE
Mr E Ross Tel 611647
E-mail ted.ross@btinternet.com
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CODDINGTON TRUST FUND
Previously known as Coddington United Charity
Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit
of Coddington residents in need. Local trustees administer this
charity, and are always pleased to consider requests, in strictest
confidence, for financial help from Coddington residents of any
age group.
Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility
or with household repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for
help with the cost of school uniforms or outings. Students can
apply for a grant towards the cost of textbooks and/or field trips.
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair
Morrison, 26 Kirkgate, Newark, NG24 1AB or to any Trustee.
Trustees

Mr J Bartley Mrs P Bartley (Chairman)
Mr M Clark Mrs M Molloson Mrs G Southgate
Mr M Bache

CoddingtonTrust Fund
have arranged with

Collingham Rural Advice Centre
for Mr John Pitchfork to be available, by appointment, at

Well Green Community Centre
on a Tuesday afternoon to give FREE confidential advice

on
Welfare Benefits Housing
Neighbour Problems Local Issues
Consumer Issues Debts

If you are over 60, John can visit you in your own home if
preferred.

To arrange an appointment or visit, telephone John on
893241 on a Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday between

9.30am and 5.00pm.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman
of Coddington Trust Fund on 703512
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP NEWS

We have Good news. But we will need your help!

Some years ago members of the History Group began recording the
gravestones (or Memorial Inscriptions to use the proper term) in the
churchyard, we got a fairly complete list but were having difficulties in
properly describing their location as they are not always in rows. I
contacted the archaeologists at the County Council for advice but they
were not immediately able to give any assistance. Quite some time
later they got back in touch and asked us to put in an application
(almost instantly as the matter was urgent!) for a Local Improvement
Scheme (LIS) to get the churchyard mapped – they were (and still are)
chasing lottery funding for an ambitious project to map ALL the
churchyards in Nottinghamshire. They have done a few in the County
already including an impressive project at Woodborough’s church
which is available online via the NCC website.
Anyway, time passed and earlier this year we had a letter saying the
LIS was fully subscribed and they couldn’t do our project this year….
only to get a phone call in late October saying we were on the list
again!
So – sometime early in 2013 you will see the archaeologists with their
surveying equipment mapping all the headstones around the church.
Once that is done it will be “all hands to the churchyard” to get all the
inscriptions recorded. There will be no invasive techniques used and
training will ensure that no harm is done.

The end result for the village will be an accurate plan and list of all
extant graves, together with a photographic record and condition
survey. This will be publicly available so that anyone hunting their
relative’s graves will be able to find them - as long as have a
gravestone. Also of course no more information on gravestones will
be lost once this is done.

Isobel Turner (Chairman) Tel 708781
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CLINTON MOTORS
Service and repairs to All Makes Of Vehicles

M.O.T TESTING STATION

Bridgeholme
Coddington Rd
Balderton
Newark
Notts
NG24 3NB

Tel 01636 605194 Mobile 07976 625558

£10 off
your M.O.T.

On production of
this Advert

This offer valid
until DECEMBER

2013

Moonstone Holistics
Qualified & Insured Practitioner Barbara 07969 620011

Indian Head Massage, Reiki Healing, Hopi Ear Candle, EFT

How do you want to feel?
Do you want to feel relaxed, pampered or invigorated? Balance out your

hormones or just in need or some "me time".• Whatever your needs, I can
provide a treatment just right for you.

An holistic treatment aims to affect not just the body but the mind and spirit
too.• Your chosen treatment will ease muscular tension and relax you, but it will

also balance out your whole body's systems, so that everything works in
harmony as it should.

My treatment room is based in Newark, on arrival you are welcomed by soft
and calming music, flickering candles and the delicate aroma of pure essential

oils.

More information please visit: www.moonstone-holistics.co.uk
Email: moonstone-holistics@hotmail.co.uk

For bookings or more information call 07969 620011, receive 10% of your first
treatment with this advert offer available until end of July 2012.

You are special and unique and I will ensure that is how you will feel
Barbara x
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THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE PUBLISHED IN
MARCH COULD YOU PLEASE LET ME HAVE YOUR
CONTRIBUTIONS BY MONDAY 4TH FEBRUARY AT THE
LATEST
IF ANY PARISHIONER WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE AN
ARTICLE OF LOCAL INTEREST FOR INCLUSION IN THE
CODDINGTON VILLAGE NEWS WOULD YOU PLEASE
CONTACT ME
NOTE The editor cannot be held responsible for any content or
views expressed in this newsletter

Frank Elliott (Editor) Tel.671424 or
emailfrankelliott1@hotmail.com

LOCAL COUNCILLORS and MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Our local District Councillor Mrs Maureen Dobson
Our local County Councillor is Mr Vincent Dobson
Both Mr and Mrs Dobson can be contacted on 01636 892267
Our local Member of Parliament is Mr Patrick Mercer

Mr Mercer can be contacted on 01636 612837

Newark Division
01636 706 464

Come and join our
Youth Teams in
Newark Division

Join our Badgers,
Cadets or Young

adult division.

CALL
TODAY

If you are between 5 and 18 years old, why not
come along and find out what our youth

sections have to offer YOU!
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The Inn on the Green

Main Street, Coddington, Newark. NG24 2PS
01636 676 800
www.iogcoddington.co.uk

Open 7 days a week – Food served all day.

Fantastic Food and a warm reception. Freshly prepared
meals at a competitive price and a range of cask ales.

Mondays – Curry Night 6.00pm until 10.00pm £6.50
Thursdays – Steak Night 6.00pm until 9.00pm

Sunday Carvery – Served all day from 12.00 noon until
8.00pm £7.95

A choice of 3 meats and a variety of freshly prepared vegeta-
bles.

A great venue for any occasion! Call now to make a reserva-
tion or alternatively just call in.


